
Dear Members of the North Dakota State Senate, 

As faculty members educating the future workforce, it is our hope that this letter clearly 
conveys the impact HB-1220 would have on North Dakota constituents and future 
workforce. General education programs play a vital role in the development of individuals’ 
critical thinking skills, creativity, and ability to communicate, which are essential to both 
individual success and contributing to the economic prosperity of our state and nation. 
Additionally, these programs provide exposure to the liberal arts, cultivating civically 
engaged individuals who actively contribute to the progress and well-being of the State of 
North Dakota. 

General education is often rooted in liberal arts education, which fosters a breadth of 
knowledge across disciplines such as literature, history, philosophy, and the arts, 
encouraging students to think analytically, engage in civil discourse, and understand 
diverse perspectives. These skills are essential in a world where adaptability and 
innovation are paramount. Employers consistently seek graduates who can reason 
effectively, articulate their ideas clearly, and navigate constantly changing work 
environments —competencies deeply rooted in a liberal arts education.  

Eliminating coursework in these fields would have significant negative repercussions. 
Without exposure to humanities and social sciences, students may struggle with the 
critical soft skills that drive effective leadership, ethical decision-making, and collaborative 
teamwork. Businesses and industries—especially in the technology, healthcare, and public 
sectors—rely on employees who can synthesize information, craft compelling arguments, 
and understand the human experience. By narrowing educational opportunities, we risk 
producing a North Dakota workforce that is technically proficient but lacks the adaptability 
and interpersonal skills necessary to thrive in dynamic work environments. 

Moreover, these programs contribute to civic engagement and a deeper understanding of 
democracy. Students who study history and political science, for example, are better 
equipped to participate in informed discussions about governance and policy. North 
Dakota will benefit from informed citizens who can analyze policies, engage in meaningful 
discourse, and advocate for social change. Additionally, the liberal arts encourage a 
commitment to the common good, empowering people to participate in civic life, vote 
responsibly, and contribute to the democratic process through public service and 
community leadership. Cutting these courses would hinder our ability to cultivate 
responsible, engaged citizens who appreciate the complexities of societal challenges and 
are prepared to address them with thoughtful, ethical solutions. 



In a 2021 study conducted by the Association of American Colleges and Universities 
(AAC&U), employers indicated that they placed a higher value on employees with values 
such as creative thinking, civic skills, leadership, and empathy. The report describes the 
need for a strong core curriculum that aligns with the program curriculum to enhance 
skills, mindsets, and aptitudes that employers deem necessary for success in the 
workplace. The AAC&U states that, in today’s society, these skills are needed more now 
than before, in addition to employees' technical skills.  Similarly, Burning Glass 
Technologies, a firm producing job market analytics, found that employers are willing to 
pay higher wages for employees with leadership, communication, and writing skills. In 
order for North Dakota to remain competitive in the workforce and retain employees in the 
state, it is vital that we equip graduates with the skills desired by employers at the state and 
national levels.   

We urge you to protect and support the inclusion of general education and liberal arts 
within our higher education systems, so students are prepared not only for the jobs of 
today but also for the challenges and opportunities of the future. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. We hope you will stand in support of policies 
that uphold the value of a well-rounded education and ensure that future generations 
benefit from the intellectual and professional advantages that the liberal arts provide. 

Sincerely, 
 

Dr. James Peliska (Dean and Professor of Chemistry, University of Mary) 

Dr. Trisha Waldman (Associate Dean/Associate Professor of Biology, University of Mary) 

Dr. Valerie Kolbinger (Assistant Professor of English, University of Mary) 

Dr. Daniel Luttrull (Assistant Professor of English, University of Mary) 

Dr. Diane Fladeland (Vice President for Academic Affairs and Professor of Nursing) 

Amy M. Hollar (Assistant Professor of Communication, University of Mary) 

Brennan Roche (Instructor of Biology, University of Mary) 

Dr. David Echelbarger (Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs and Associate 
Professor of Philosophy) 

Dr. George Summers (Assistant Professor of History, University of Mary) 

Dr. Anne Kerian (Associate Professor of Mathematics, University of Mary) 



Dr. Renaud Gauthier (Associate Professor of Mathematics, University of Mary) 

Dr. Mary Dockter (Dean of St. Gianna School of Health Sciences, University of Mary) 

Thomas Mortenson (Assistant Professor of Music, University of Mary) 

Dr. Nathan Kilpatrick (Associate Professor of English and Catholic Studies) 

Dr. Jared Schumacher (Associate Professor of Theology, University of Mary) 

Dr. Janeene Sibla (Associate Dean St Gianna School of Health Sciences, University of Mary)  

Dr. Rebecca Raber (Assistant Professor and Director of Choral Studies) 

Dr. Kathleen Kirsch (Assistant Professor Classics and Catholic Studies, University of Mary) 

Dr. Betsy Kanz, DNP, RN, CPH (Assistant Professor of Nursing, University of Mary) 

Christine Walth, MSN, RN (Assistant Professor of Nursing, University of Mary) 

Dr. Lauren Emmel, PT, DPT (Associate Professor of Physical Therapy, University of Mary) 

Dr. Amy Duchsherer (Assistant Professor of Communication) 

Dr. Robyn Zeltinger, PhD, MS, CCC-SLP (Department of Speech-Language Pathology Chair 
and Associate Professor, University of Mary) 

Dr. W. Scott Cleveland (Associate Professor of Philosophy and Catholic Studies, University 
of Mary) 

Dr. Julie Sandvig, OTD, OTR/L (Assistant Professor of Occupational Therapy, University of 
Mary) 

Dr. Cindy Kolsrud Anderson, OTD, OTR/L (Professor of Occupational Therapy, University of 
Mary) 

Dr. Billie Madler, DNP, APRN, FNP-C, FAANP (Associate Dean of Nursing, University of Mary) 

Dr. Mary Beth Johnson, DBe, MN, RN (Associate Professor of Nursing, University of Mary) 

Dr. Joanne Lassiter, EdD, MSN, RN (Associate Professor of Nursing, University of Mary) 

Dr. Elizabeth Seifert, OTD, OTR/L (Assistant Professor of Occupational Therapy, University 
of Mary) 

Dr. Sarah Clark (Assistant Professor of English, University of Mary) 

Dr. Donald Bungum (Associate Professor of Philosophy and Catholic Studies, University of 
Mary) 



Dr. Kevin Walker (Associate Professor of Politics, University of Mary) 

Carrie Axt (Assistant Professor, Speech-Language Pathology, University of Mary) 

Dr. Joseph Stuart (Professor of History, University of Mary) 

Dr. Megan Schneider (Assistant Professor of Respiratory Therapy and Bioethics, University 
of Mary) 

Dr. Joseph Biggane (Chair of Biology and Assistant Professor of Biology, University of Mary) 

Dr. Heather Wernke (Assistant Professor of Physics, University of Mary) 

Leah Neugebauer, MSN, FNP-C, WHNP-BC (Assistant Professor of Nursing, University of 
Mary) 

Dr. David S. Ronderos (Associate Professor of Biology, University of Mary) 

Fr. Benedict Fischer, OSB (Assistant Professor of Theology, University of Mary) 

Dr. Margaret Mary Summers (Assistant Professor of History and Catholic Studies, 
University of Mary) 

Dr. Michael F. Lombardo (Director of Rome Campus, Assistant Professor of Theology and 
Catholic Studies, University of Mary) 

Kimberly Marchesseault (Associate Professor of Communication, University of Mary) 

Brendan Thorp (Instructor of History and Catholic Studies, University of Mary) 

Dr. Daniel John Sportiello (Associate Professor of Philosophy, University of Mary) 

Dr. Hannah Venable (Assistant Professor of Philosophy, Chair of Philosophy, University of 
Mary) 

Dr. Benjamin Rusch Gómez (Assistant Professor of Philosophy, University of Mary) 

Patricia Smith (Administrative Assistant to Math & Science, University of Mary) 

James Gustafson (Assistant Professor of Mathematics, University of Mary) 

Dr. Teresa Bren (Assistant Professor of Nursing, University of Mary) 

Dr. Alessandra Franco (Assistant Professor of Italian and History, Rome Campus 
Operations Administrator, University of Mary)  

Dr. Wesley J. Hellman (Professor of English, University of Mary)  

Dr. Brian J. Lydeen (Professor of Music, University of Mary) 


